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	PRESS RELEASE


Children may get injured on Scooter folding

(Prague, October 16, 2012) The scooter named Scooter folding is another of the risky products which was found in the market in the frame of the control action carried out by the Czech Trade Inspection Authority and focused on scooters (see the press release of August 18, 2012). A children user can get injured after a fall over the handles in the consequence of a potential failure of the blocking mechanism of the telescopic pole of the handles. The sale of the Scooter folding was banned and the product will be filed in the alert system RAPEX because there is a high rate of risk.
Scooter folding

EAN: 8165034094707

Manufacturer: Made in China                                   

Importer: S.F.T. Průhonice

Supplier: VULTURE Trade, s.r.o., Prague 4
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Dangers 

Within the test of the strength of the handles, the blocking mechanism of the handles failed – the telescopic pole of the handles inserted to the lowest position (see the picture below). 
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In the collapsible part of the pole, there are holes in which a stick of the average of 5 mm can fit, but in which a stick of 12 mm cannot fit. This means that a child’s finger can get stuck in the hole and thus there is a threat of finger contusion. 
The two handles have a different ending – the right handle has 32.6 mm average, and the left one has 33.5 mm average. However, they fail to meet the requirement of the appropriate technical standard, i.e. 40 mm average. The same deficiency concerns the front wheel which has only 93 mm average, while the requirement of the standard is 120 mm. 
Conclusion
With regard to the detected deficiencies, it is more than probable that a child may get seriously injured when using the product in a common and predictable way.  

The Czech Trade Inspection Authority banned further selling of the Scooter folding and its distributor subsequently took action and withdrew the product from the market. With regard to the high rate of risk, the product will be filed in the alert system RAPEX after appropriate documentation is elaborated.
Further information can be found on the website of the CTIA www.coi.cz or at the communication department of the CTIA. 
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